[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear [Parent],

Please find attached the new remote learning timetable and explanation document that has been sent to your child’s school email address.
The document explains how to log in and access ‘live’ lessons with a simple video clip. It also explains our expectations of engagement and behaviour.
Please be aware that all live lessons are recorded and that by entering a live lesson, you are agreeing not to share any of the content via any form of social media. The live recording remains the property of Shenfield High School and any sharing would require formal written approval.
There has now been further guidance from the Department for Education and Ofsted on what effective remote learning should consist of. You can read those documents here:
· https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/whats-working-well-in-remote-education/whats-working-well-in-remote-education
· https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/remote-education-good-practice/remote-education-good-practice
As you can see, our offer of a blended approach between ‘live’ lessons, pre-recorded lessons and some independent study is highly recommended and supported. We have also gone to some lengths to ensure that all students are receiving at least 4 hours of remote learning per day at KS3 and at least 5 hours a day for examination year groups, whilst balancing their well-being and access to resources.
Before we launch into this new era of remote learning, I want to make some things clear:
· Our staff are not technical wizards. We have spent the last two weeks training staff to deliver ‘live’ lessons to a basic level. As mentioned in my previous communication, these lessons will look and sound very similar to the pre-recorded lessons. A PowerPoint on display, some basic teacher modelling and lots of small achievable tasks that students will complete. The only difference is there will be some interaction and opportunity for students to ask a question.
· Our teachers and their ‘live’ lessons are not to be judged, compared and discussed via social media. Our teachers are expert classroom practitioners who are trying their hardest to provide remote education under the most extraordinary circumstances. They deserve your wholehearted support and respect for throwing themselves in at the virtual deep end, directly into your home!
· Assessment is subject specific, in many different forms and not necessarily in the form of a submitted piece of work to be marked. Not everything students complete in school is marked by the teacher. Sometimes, work is self-assessed, peer assessed or whole class feedback is given on common misconceptions. There will be assessed pieces that will be marked and feedback given, but this will work in a normal cycle for that subject. For example, a piece of art  might be worked on for a number of weeks before it is assessed. An essay in English might be set and marked every two to three weeks. 
· We will review our remote learning weekly to ensure it is working effectively for teachers, students and families. If we feel the offer needs refinement, we will communicate the changes and the reasoning behind the decision.
· If you have access issues, please inform us and we will do our best to support you and your family. The support phone number and email details are in the document attached.
Thank you again for your ongoing support. Together as a community, we will ensure our students get the very best support, remote learning and opportunities we can provide under the most difficult of circumstances. 
Yours sincerely,

Mr Sands
Deputy Headteacher 
